Professor Gleb Wataghin Departamento de Fisica Av. Brigadier Luiz Antonio 784 Sao Paulo.

Dear Wataghin,

As soon as I received your telegram I cabled back asking you to send the money for the trip. In the meantime I have been in Montreal to visit the Consulate of Brazil (there isn't one here in Quebec) in order to know exactly what is required for a visa. I am preparing the necessary papers, and this will take a few days, as for example the Consulate requires that visitors to Brazil be vaccinated for small-pox, which I had immediately done. In three or four days all these documents will be ready, so if I receive the money which I hope will be sent by cable, I will be ready to leave by the first available airplane. If everything goes as quick as possible, I should be able to be in S. Paulo on June 15. The main thing which may hold up my departure is delay in receiving the money.

It's too bad that these negotiations have been started so late, because otherwise I would have been able to leave much earlier, about the middle of May.

I shall cable you the date of my arrival as soon as I am certain about it.

Hoping to see you again soon,

yours very sincerely

Framo Raseri

F. Rasetti